Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting July 28, 1997

Selectmen Present: Peter Moore, Carol Smith and Philip Dwight.

The meeting opened at 6:00 P.M. The Selectmen approved and signed:

- 1. The minutes of the July 14 meeting
- 2. The Construction Contract for Gregg Lake Bridge and the "Notice to Proceed" to Whitcomb. The problem of moving the electric lines was discussed and Phil was asked to determine how this additional cost was to be handled and why the problem had not been addressed earlier.
- 3. An elderly exemption for Mr. Bartlett.
- 4. Two Intents to Cut Cersosimo Industries.
- 5. The Annual DRA Information sheet about exemptions and number of lots.
- 6. The Pay & Classification Contract with NHMA.
- 7. A letter to Mr. Forster about salting and tree removal on Old Turnpike Road.

A letter from Mr. Bean about Hattie Brown Road was discussed and the Selectmen agreed to support, at the next Town Meeting, his request to "throw up" the road.

Phil reported that the Planning Board Chairman wished to come to the August 25 meeting to present the proposed Sludge Ordinance .

The design of signs for the detour for Gregg Lake Bridge were approved.

At 6:30 P.M. four representatives from Friends of Recreation presented the Selectmen with tentative costs for changing the location of the Recreation Center in the Town Gym. After some discussion the Selectmen asked that the group review the proposals and return on August 4 with a plan that would cost a maximum of three to five thousand dollars.

Meeting adjourned at 7:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by Philip T. Dwight